Town of North Stonington, CT HEWITT FARM COMMITTEE

Monday, December 5, 2022 at 4:30 p.m.

Regular Meeting New Town Hall Conference Room

 Call to order and attendence: Chairman Ed Harasimowitz called the meeting of the Hewitt Farm Committee to order at 4:35PM with members Nita Kincaid and Brian Banker present. Tim Chokas attended later in the meeting.

Members Absent: Deirdre Tavares, Bob Dunn

Guest/Staff Present: Bob Carlson, Nicole Porter, Marilyn Mackey and Gary Annino

- 2. Additions to the Agenda- None
- John Dean Gallup House Fence Repairs- New finials have been purchased, painted and will be installed in the spring.
- 4. **John Dean Gallup House Windows-** The window installation is complete with the exception of some touch-up painting that is being done.
- Cemetary Bridge Repair- Repairs to the bridge will be accomplished in the spring.
- 6. **Public Comments / Discussion-** Gary Annino will submit a sugaring application to allow tapping sugar maples on the farm. Buon Appetito restaurant is installing a new septic system on the property. The restaurant is bearing the cost.
- 7. Adjourn- Meeting was adjourned at 5:02PM.

Respectfully submitted Ed Harasimowitz

024 APH 15 A & 19